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February 17, 2005

Dr. Thomas L. Garthwaite

Director of Health Services

313 Figueroa Street, Room 912

Los Angeles, CA 90012

Re:
Proposed Prohibition of Wild Mushrooms in Los Angeles County

Dear Dr. Garthwaite,

I am writing on behalf of our membership of 22 certified farmers’ markets and 700 certified producers to express our great concern regarding the recent decision of the Los Angeles Department of Health Services to prohibit the sale of wild mushrooms at certified farmers’ markets.  A vender of wild mushrooms at the Santa Monica Certified Farmers’ Market has recently been prohibited by the LADHS from selling wild mushrooms at the market.  I am told that the reason he was given for this exclusion was that wild mushrooms are not from an approved source precisely because they are picked in the wild.  

By definition, wild mushrooms cannot be cultivated. They must be harvested from undeveloped areas.  Experienced and licensed pickers gather the mushrooms on public lands and parks.  These pickers in turn sell their harvest to wholesalers and vendors.  We know of no other source for wild mushrooms.  The Santa Monica vendor purchases mushroom from the same source as other wholesalers and vendors in Los Angeles.  

If the current process for picking wild mushrooms is not recognized by the Department of Health Services as an approved source, then all wild mushrooms will have to be eliminated from the hundreds of menus and thousands tables of Los Angeles restaurateurs and consumers.

Of course, wild mushrooms have been sold and consumed by Los Angeles County residents since before recorded history.  We are not aware of any public health incidents that have been in any way linked to the wild mushroom varieties that are for sale at a certified farmers’ market or consumed every day in Los Angeles.  Edible mushrooms are distinct in their shape, texture and other varietals characteristics. They cannot be mistaken for inedible varieties and therefore do not pose a public health risk.  

Customers at certified farmers’ markets especially value wild mushrooms.  Many of the best chefs in Los Angeles, for example, rely upon the local farmers’ market to be a steady source of the freshest, highest-quality wild mushrooms that their artistry demands.  Thousands of consumers use these mushrooms daily to enhance the dishes they prepare.

We ask you to please reconsider the Department’s decision to exclude wild mushrooms from Los Angeles County.  Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter.

Sincerely yours,

Howell Tumlin

Executive Director
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